
payment for 2022 losses, livestock 
producers will need to have 
suffered grazing losses from 
wildfire or in a county rated by 
the U.S. Drought Monitor as 
having a D2 (severe drought) for 
eight consecutive weeks or a D3 
(extreme drought) or higher level 
of  drought intensity during the 
2022 calendar year and have 
applied and been approved for 
2022 LFP.
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Myrka Sosa qualifying natural disaster event.

For impacted ranchers, USDA 
intends to leverage the Livestock 
Forage Disaster Program (LFP) 
data to deliver ELRP assistance 
for increases in supplemental 
feed costs in 2022.

To be eligible for an ELRP 

For producers who have not 
been able to avail themselves of  
risk management coverage or 
whose losses were not covered, 
USDA intends to offer a 
program track to access ERP 
assistance with assistance 
provided to producers who 
suffered a decrease in allowable 
gross revenue in 2022 due to 
necessary expenses related to 
losses of  eligible crops from a 

 One of  the 
end of  the school year 
activities that local students 
participated in included a 
field day at Bronte ISD.

The U.S. Department of  
Agriculture (USDA) is rolling 
out $3.7 billion in Emergency 
Relief  Program (ERP) and 
Emergency Livestock Relief  
Program (ELRP) funds for those 
with qualifying disaster losses 
for 2022.

“U.S. agricultural producers 
nationwide endured crippling 
natural disaster events in 2022 
including a megadrought, 
Hurricane Ian, epic flooding and 
catastrophic wildfires. To say 
these events were costly is an 
understatement,” U.S. Secretary 
of  Agriculture Tom Vilsack said.

USDA, through the Farm 
Service Agency (FSA), intends 
to deploy the lessons learned 

from the development and 
implementation of  ERP and 
ELRP for previous years’ losses 
to ensure expedited assistance 
for 2022 losses.

Based on positive feedback 
from producers, stakeholder 
groups and FSA county office 
staff, USDA intends to provide 
an ERP track for producers who 
had coverage through Risk 
Management Agency’s federal 
crop insurance or FSA’s 
Noninsured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP). 
Through a streamlined 
application process, USDA 
intends to be in a position to 
send pre-filled applications 
directly to eligible producers in 
early summer.


